
BHVA Board Meeting 
July 23, 2019 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 3:07 PM 
 
ROLL CALL: (PRESENT) Marina Watts, Barbara Adamski, Bob Erbe, Lauren White, RitaAnne Tripp & Jim Borrego; 
(ABSENT) Emil Yappert  
 
READING OF THE MINUTES: The June 2019 minutes had been emailed to the Board for review prior to the 7/23/19 
meeting. Bob moved to approve with corrections; Jim seconded. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  

1. The Board voted unanimously to approve RitaAnne as Treasurer for the next 6 months. 
2. The Board unanimously approved RitaAnne Tripp as primary signer for the Bay Federal accounts in place 

of JoAnna Rottke. 
3. RitaAnne presented the Cash Flow Statement for June 2019. Barbara moved to accept, Lauren seconded. 
4. $16,065 dues assessments have been to received to date (50% of the total due) with $2,294 donations to 

the levee. 
5. RitaAnne presented the Bay Village Revenue and Expense Report for 2019 (attached). Lauren moved to 

accept, Bob seconded. 
6. The Board discussed and agreed to pay an invoice from JoAnna Rottke for bookkeeping for 5 weeks 

(6/26/19-7/30/19) as per her contract of $300 per week. 
 
NEWSLETTER REPORT: The Board discussed various article ideas for the next newsletters. Articles for the 
newsletter will need to be to JoAnna Rottke via email to bvhaeditor@gmail.com by September 1, 2019. To 
conserve funds, the Board decided to forego printed newsletters in favor of electronic newsletters effective 
January, 2020. In the future, the twice-yearly newsletter will be available from the Bay Village website 
www.watsonvillebayvillage.com. 
 
WEBSITE LIASON: Barbara worked with Melody to make a few corrections to the website. 
 
LEVEE REPORT: As Emil was absent, there was not a levee report. 
 
ARCHITECTURAL/COMPLAINT REPORT: The Board reviewed two current complaints and one new complaint; 
action on the remaining current complaints was discussed. Two complaints were closed since the last board 
meeting. One “Application for Required Written Approval for Improvements/Alterations and /or Paint Colors for 
Painting of Homes in Bay Village” had been approved since the previous board meeting.  
 
PHONE REPORT: Bob provided a list of Bay Village calls having been received as follows: 3 Architectural/Complaint 
Committee-related calls, 18 real-estate related calls, 3 dues-related calls and 2 “general” calls from 5/20/19-
7/22/19.  
 
MEETING ADJOURNED: 5:02 PM  
 
ATTACHED:  
BVHA Monthly Cash Flow Statement June 1-30, 2019 
BVHA Revenue and Expenses July 1, 2018-June 30, 2019 
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